World Trade

Organization

	title of the event
	Special SPS Meeting on Transparency held back-to-back with a SPS Committee Meeting

	venue and dates
	Geneva, Switzerland. 15-19 October 2007


	Course description
	The SPS Committee will hold its third special meeting on transparency provisions in October 2007, with the organization of the Agriculture and Commodities Division (AGCD). The first two special meetings on this topic were held in November 1999 and October 2003.  This special meeting will be hold back-to-back with the SPS Committee formal meeting and it will be attended by Geneva and capital-based delegates, including representatives of Enquiry Points and/or National Notification Authorities. It will provide an opportunity not only to exchange views but also to address and resolve more directly concerns of Members with respect to the implementation of transparency provisions in the Agreement on SPS. In preparation for this meeting, the Secretariat has circulated a questionnaire on the operation of Enquiry Points and Notification Authorities (G/SPS/W/103/Rev.2) and subsequently prepared a Note (G/SPS/GEN/751) analyzing the replies received from more than 50 Members.  A draft agenda for the meeting will be circulated by mid-June.


	Objectives
	The special SPS meeting on transparency will provide an opportunity to Members to exchange views and also to address and resolve more directly concerns with respect to the implementation of transparency provisions in the Agreement on SPS. In addition, this special meeting will fund the participation of government officials from several developing countries to attend the SPS Committee Meeting. Ultimately, this special meeting intends to increase awareness about key transparency issues on SPS, assisting developing countries to benefit from the current SPS provisions at the WTO.


	Programme
	Not yet available

	Organizing institution/body
	WTO


	TARGET AUDIENCE - ELIGIBLE COUNTRIES

	The target audience for this course are government officials from: 

To be confirmed.
The officials are required to:

(1) hold responsibilities in the area of SPS matters within their Governments.


	NOMINATION OF PARTICIPANTS

	As part of the WTO procedures, a letter of invitation will be addressed to the relevant government authorities, through established channels, providing the specific conditions, requirements and expected profile of candidates for the course. Only candidates officially nominated by their national authorities will be considered. Applications received through other channels will not be acknowledged. 


	OTHER RELEVANT INFORMATION: 

Not yet available
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